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Dear Mr. Bernstein:

61 BROADWAY
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We write to follow-up on an issue you raised at the September 24,2009 hearing
conducted by the Judiciary Committee of the State Senate, i.e., that you had filed some
months ago a complaint against me in my capacity as Committee Chair and a complaint
against Chief Counsel Alan W. Friedberg and that no action had been taken. We checked
our records and found no substantive disciplinary complaint from you against me or Mr.
Friedberg filed in 2009. We do have a fax letter from you dated February 9, 2009 which,
among several issues, raises questions concerning possible conflicts by Committee Staff and
Members in the handling of certain complaints brought by you. We did not deem that letter
to be a formal complaint against me and Mr. Friedberg. Your previous complaints against
former Chief Counsel Thomas 1. Cahill and Mr. Friedberg had been addressed in my
January 27, 2009 letter to you. That letter concluded the investigation. As to other issues
raised in your February 9, 2009 letter, we know of no rule or procedure requiring the
Committee to forward to the New York Attorney General (NYAG) the kinds of allegations
in your letter merely because the NYAG may be representing certain defendants in litigation
commenced by you. In any event, it appears that you forwarded a copy of your February 9,
2009 letter to the NYAG and many others. With regard to the "2008" complaints against
various attorneys, our January 12, 2009 closing letter advises that you may seek
reconsideration of the dismissal by submitting a written request within 30 days. Although
we did not deem your February 9, 2009 letter to be such a request, should you wish to have
your complaint against those attorneys, and the Committee's decision to close it, reviewed
by another Committee member in accordance with our rules, please let us know (in writing
sent via regular or overnight mail). Although you may continue to contact our office by fax,
we require that you mail a hard copy of any faxed material and that it be signed by you.

Very truly yours,

Roy L. Reardon


